
Salisbury Liquor License Commission 

Minutes 

February 26,  7:00PM 

 

 

Members Present: Michael Gilbert, Tyrone Rowe, Chris Walsh, Sean McCarthy, Rhonda Cameron, 

Charlie Flynn 

  

Members Absent:  Mary Jo Griffin, absent  

  

Meeting called to order at 7:00 PM by Mr. Gilbert 

 

Minutes: 

 

Sean McCarthy made a motion to accept the minutes as amended from the January 22
nd

 , 2015 and it 

was seconded by Rhonda Cameron. VOTE: Unanimous 

 

New Business:  

 

Mr. Gilbert has received requests from Bucciarelli’s and Mike’s Liquor Store for Sunday hours 

opening at 10:00AM. 

 

Sean McCarthy made a motion to accept the request for Sunday hours at Bucciarelli’s and Mike’s 

Liquor Store and it was seconded by Rhonda Cameron. VOTE: Unanimous 

 

Mr. Gilbert has received a request from Surfside for Sunday hours opening at 11:30 AM. Currently he 

opens at 11:30 AM on Sunday’s; he would like to be able to serve alcohol before noon. 

 

Sean McCarthy made a motion to accept the request for Sunday hours opening at 11:30 AM for 

Surfside and it was seconded by Rhonda Cameron. VOTE: Unanimous 

 

Applications:  

 

Mr. Gilbert received a request for change of director for Fast Freddies. This will be on the agenda for 

the next meeting. 

 

Public Hearings None 

 

Correspondence 

 

Mr. Gilbert received an email and letter from Tom Bramhall, owner of Gourmet-Pantry stating he 

would like to get a Seasonal All Alcohol License and drop his Annual Beer and Wine License. The 

2
nd

 letter stated he changed his mind. 

 

Mr. Gilbert noted that Seaside Liquor store would close for a couple of days due to a family matter. 

 



Mr. Gilbert forwarded the commission an advisory from the ABCC on Charity license. The ABCC 

has changed the rules; it is essentially a one–day license and the charitable organization must hire a 

licensed auctioneer with at least 10 year experience. Mr. Gilbert had a conversation with the Boys and 

Girls club and Seaglass to inform them of the change. 

Inspector’s Reports:   

 

Chris Walsh reported he inspected the Blue Ocean during a busy sold out evening and noted he watch 

the pouring of alcohol and that all procedures were followed. 

 

Mr. Gilbert stated he talked to the owner of the Dolphin and he was closed for few days due to the 

weather. 

 

Old Business: 

 

Change of Manager – Splash – at ABCC 

Antonio’s Pub – Annual All-Alcohol Approved – awaiting liability insurance proof and Building 

Inspector/Fire Safety sign-off. Working with building Inspector and Board of Health 

 

Mr. Gilbert stated that he will ask the Owner of Antonio’s Pub to attend the March 26
th
 , 2015 

meeting to update the Liquor Commission on the status of business.  

 

Chris Walsh reported he completed the Conflict of Interest Statement; however his name would not 

print out on the certificate. He submitted it the Town Clerk and she wrote his name in and accepted it. 

 

The next meeting will be March 12
th
, 2015 the agenda will include the Seasonal License Renewals 

and the Change of director for Fast Freddies. 

   Chris Walsh made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:15 PM and it was seconded Tyrone Rowe1. 

VOTE: Unanimous. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted by Sandra Soucy 

 


